




THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

True Blindness 
 

 Bartimaeus caused a stir. Normally he sat by the side of the road 
being a “good blind beggar.” But one day Jesus passed nearby. Bartimaeus 
jumped up and called out to Jesus. We can imagine him turning toward the 
direction of the commotion and noise. Bartimaeus probably had his arms 
outstretched as he shouted out to the son of David. 
 

 The people who knew him were embarrassed by his outburst. 
They tried to hush him up and get him to sit back down by the roadside. Their actions spoke 
volumes: “Bartimaeus, you’re not fit for Jesus.” But it was okay for them and other “sighted” 
people to follow Jesus.  
 

 In today’s readings, we learn that true blindness is not a condition of our eyes but of our 
hearts. 

 

GO TO www.facebook.com/ndcarmel  
and be sure to “LIKE” us! 

HAVE YOU HAD YOUR BLOOD PRESSURE 
CHECKED LATELY? 

 

Our parish nurses will be available for Blood 
Pressure Screening, October 31 & November 1, 
following all weekend Masses, in the Upper 
Room.  Please be sure to stop by and take this 
positive step in the monitoring of your health! 
 

Are you a healthcare professional?  We would 
welcome you into this special ministry serving our parish family.  
Time commitment is minimal.  Please contact our parish nurse, 
Sue O'Connor at 973-538-9535, or via email at 
susancarrolloconnor@gmail.com. 

 

Dൾൺඋ ඒඈඎඇ඀ ൿඋංൾඇൽඌ, ൽඈ ඇඈඍ ൻൾ ൺൿඋൺංൽ  
ඍඈ ඀ංඏൾ ඒඈඎඋ ൺඅඅ.  

Cඁඋංඌඍ ඐංඅඅ ඇൾඏൾඋ ൽංඌൺඉඉඈංඇඍ ඒඈඎ.  
 

- Pope Francis @Pontifex 

SILVER AND GOLD WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS 
 

Couples, were you married in 1965 or 1990?  
You are invited to celebrate your 25th or 50th 
Wedding Anniversary with the Church of 
Paterson. Bishop Serratelli will be the main 
celebrant at Mass at St. Mary’s Church, 
Denville, Sunday, November 8, at 4pm.  
Arrangements can be made by contacting the 

parish office (973-538-1358, ext. 100). Application forms are 
available through Monday, October 26, 2015. Information will 
be sent from the Office of Family Life once your application has 
been processed.  Congratulations on this joyous occasion! 

PARISH APPRECIATION BREAKFAST 
For All NDMC Parishioners & Friends! 

 

Join us on Saturday, November 14, 
anytime from 9-11am in our Parish Hall. 
This is our way of thanking you, our parish 
family, for all that you do for us and your 
spiritual home.  The staff of Notre Dame of 
Mt. Carmel, along with our Social Events 
Ministry, will prepare, cook and serve you a 

pancake breakfast. 
 

 We look forward to seeing you there! Bring a friend! 

Help make a Thanksgiving difference by supporting our 
TURKEY DRIVE! 

 

Help make a Thanksgiving difference at the 
table of those in need, right here in Morris 
County.  Please bring your frozen turkeys to 
our parish parking lot the weekend of 
November 14 & 15, before the 5pm Mass 
on Saturday, or any of the Sunday Masses.   
 

Bless you for sharing in the spirit of Thanksgiving! 

GETTING MARRIED?   

We will be holding a Pre-Cana workshop here at 
Notre Dame on Saturday, November 14, 2015 for 
all couples engaged to be married in the Paterson 
Diocese. The session will begin at 12:30pm and 
certificates will be issued after the 5pm Mass.  Any 
couples wanting to receive the Sacrament of 
Matrimony must participate in a Pre-Cana workshop. 
Please register online at www.ndcarmel.com (click on Liturgy/
Sacraments and select Matrimony). 

PIZZA NIGHT WITH BISHOP SERRATELLI 
 

Pizza Night with Bishop will be held at 
DePaul High School, Wayne on Thursday, 
November 5 at 7:00pm. All young men of 
high school age are invited to participate in 
this evening of prayer, discussion and 
fraternity with Bishop Serratelli and other 
young men as well as priests from around 

the diocese.  If you know someone who may be interested, please 
ask the young man to contact the Vocation Office at 973-777-
8818, x711 or by email at mnunez@patersondiocese.org. 

BE IN HIS PRESENCE  
 

"His presence, being the presence of the living God, is 
active, life-giving, healing, and sanctifying. One can't 
stand in front of a fire without being warmed, or stay in 
the sun without being tanned, and in remaining in God's 
presence and letting him act in the depths of our being, 
we are doing what really counts."  

Jacques Philippe, Time for God 
 

We invite you to be in His presence before the Blessed Sacrament, 
any Friday, anytime from 7am to 7pm,  

in our St. Benedict's Chapel. 



October 25, 2015 

FAITH FORMATION/RELIGIOUS EDUCATION DATES TO REMEMBER 
Sunday -   
October 25 

7:30am, 9am, 10:30am 12:15pm Mass 
9 am Shepherd’s Call 
10 am L1 Confirmation Retreat 
10 am Baptism Prep 
10:30 RCIA 
11 am Teen Ensemble Rehearsal 
7 pm L2 Confirmation Class 

Monday -  
October 26 

12:10 pm & 5 pm Daily Mass 
7 pm Antioch 69 Planning Meeting 
7 pm Conversion 
7:30 pm Catholic’s Divorce Survival Guide 
7:30 pm Men’s Cornerstone Planning Meeting 
7:30 pm Middle School Catechist Meeting 
7:30 pm Spiritual Book Club 
7:30 pm Novena 
8:30 pm AA 

Tuesday -  
October 27 

12:10 pm & 5 pm Daily Mass 
10 am Psalms 
7 pm Family Faith Session: The Saints  
7 pm A Biblical Walk Through The Mass 
7 pm Centering Prayer 
7:30 pm Contemplative Living 

Wednesday  
October 28 

12:10 pm & 5 pm Daily Mass 
9:30 am Moms & Tots (cancelled today) 
10:30 am James: Pearls of Wise Living 
5:30 pm Joyful Noise Choir Rehearsal 
6:30 pm Quilting Ministry 
7 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 
7 pm Walking Toward Eternity 
7 pm Family Faith Session: The Saints  
7 pm Bereavement Support Series 
7:30 pm Pastoral Council 

Thursday -  
October 29 
 

12:10 pm & 5 pm Daily Mass 
10:30 am Centering Prayer 
6 pm Yoga 
6:30 pm NAMI Workshop Series 
7 pm Sharing Christ 
7 pm 7 Deadly Sins, 7 Lively Virtues 
7 pm Crossroads/HS Faith Sharing 
8:30 pm Al-Anon/AA 

Friday -  
October 30 

12:10 pm & 5 pm Daily Mass 
7 am - 7 pm Adoration 
11 am Overeaters Anonymous 
5 pm Special Needs Youth Ministry 

Saturday -  
October 31 
 

Blood Pressure 
Screening 

12:10 pm Daily Mass 
10 am Quick Journey Through the Bible 
10:30am ACTS: The Spread of the Kingdom 
11 am Sharing Christ Retreat 
12:45 pm Reconciliation 
5 pm Sunday Vigil Mass 

Sunday -   
November 1 
 

All Saints Day 
 

Blood Pressure 
Screening 

7:30am, 9am, 10:30am 12:15pm Mass 
9 am Shepherd’s Call 
10 am L2 Confirmation Retreat 
10 am Baptism Prep 
10:30 am RCIA 
6 pm Middle School Youth Halloween Party 

For the latest view of our parish calendar,   
visit us at www.ndcarmel.com 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

CROSSROADS: Faith!  Friendship!  FUN!!  
All High School Youth are welcome to join 
us, Thursdays at 7:00pm, for engaging 
activities, uplifting faith/scripture sharings, and honest, open 
discussion about the challenges we face as Catholic Christians 
in the real world.  See you there! 
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH: Are you in 6th, 7th or 
8th grade?  Join us for our next gathering, a 
Halloween Party, NEXT Sunday, November 1, 
6pm in our Parish Hall.  

CONFIRMATION NEWS and INFORMATION 
 
Level 1 Important Reminder:  
The Level 1 Confirmation Retreat is scheduled for 
TODAY, Sunday, October 25, from 10am-6pm 
in the Parish Hall.  This is a requirement for all 
Level 1 Confirmation candidates.  We will attend 
Mass together and a pizza lunch will be served.  
Reminder to L1 Parents – at least one parent for each child must 
be present for the final hour of the L1 Retreat from 5-6pm.  Both 
parents are strongly encouraged to attend. 
 

Level 2 Important Reminders: 
A Level 2 Confirmation class session will be held TONIGHT, 
Sunday, October 25th from 7-8:30pm. Reminder to L2 Parents 
– at least one parent for each child must be present for this 
Confirmation Class Session. Both parents are strongly encouraged 
to attend. 
 

The Level 2 Confirmation Retreat is scheduled for NEXT 
Sunday, November 1, from 10am-6pm in the Parish Hall.  This 
is a requirement for all Level 2 Confirmation candidates.  We will 
attend Mass together and a pizza lunch will be served.  

We look forward to seeing our Faith Formation/Religious Ed. 
families at our Saints Family Faith Event sessions the weeks of 
October 18 and 25. Traditional Faith Formation/ Religious Ed. 

classes will resume starting Monday, November 2. 

RESPECT LIFE MASS 
 

Bishop Serratelli will celebrate a Respect Life Mass 
Saturday, November 7, 2015 at 10am at Saint Ann 
Parish in Parsippany.  Following the Mass, there will 
be light refreshments.  The Mass is a wonderful way 
for our faithful to come together in prayer and in 
mutual support for protecting all of our children - born 
and unborn. 

United Way Caregivers Coalition Munch & Learn 
RESPITE CARE: YOU DESERVE A BREAK! 

 
United Way Caregivers Coalition invites you to attend our free 
Munch & Learn presentation addressing respite care options, 
Wednesday, November 11, 6-8pm, Ukrainian American 
Cultural Center, 60 North Jefferson Road, Whippany.  Learn 
what respite is, where it is available, and how it may work for you 
and your caregiving situation - whether you are caring for a loved 
one who is aging, has a disability, or a mental illness.   A light 
dinner will be served. There will be time for 
questions after each panelist speaks.  We Hope to 
See You There!  Space is limited. For questions 
or to register  call 973-993-1160, ext. 534. 



THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

HAPPENING AT THE LUMEN CENTER 
1 Rynerson Avenue, Caldwell, NJ 

 

 I Can’t Hear You When The Water’s Running: Tuesday, 
November 3, Supper: 5:30pm; Presentation:  6:15-
7:45pm.  Caldwell Dominican Motherhouse.  
Fee: $25.  Registration appreciated by: 
October 30.  With the busyness of our world 
we have lost a sense of the inner quiet we 
need in order to listen to God in our everyday 
experiences. Just as Mary held a quiet space within and was 
able to hear God’s message so we too, are invited to create a 
space for listening within.  Presenter: Eileen Carmody, 
PVBM 

 

 Thomas Merton: A Vision for the Twenty-first Century, 
Tuesday, November 17, Supper: 5:30pm; Presentation: 
6:15-7:45pm.  Caldwell Dominican Motherhouse.  Fee: $25.  
Registration appreciated by: November 13.  Thomas Merton 
is one of the great spiritual writers of all times. His vision for 
spirituality, social justice and the role of the Church in the 
world today provides a creative and engaging road map for 
us. This presentation will be an invitation to grow in your 
spiritual journey by experiencing the life and writings of this 
spiritual giant.  Presenter: Father Anthony J. Ciorra.For more 
information or to register visit www.lumenctr.org or call     
973-403-3331, ext. 25. 

ANNUAL SENIOR SISTERS SALE TO BENEFIT 
RELIGIOUS TEACHERS FILIPPINI 

 

Villa Walsh will host their annual Christmas 
Boutique Extravaganza on Sunday, November 1, 
2015, 12-5pm, featuring unique gifts, crafts, plus 
a 50/50, Money Raffle, baked goods and much, 
much more.  There’s also a Food Court for 
nourishment while you shop.  Come and enjoy 
their pizza frittas made right on the premises as 
well as luncheon packages of homemade Italian 

sandwiches and desserts.  You won’t be able to resist their home 
baked cakes, pies, cookies and Italian pizzelles along with their 
traditional pangiallo.  Please come and show your support for the 
retired teachers and Senior Sisters housed in the infirmary. Villa 
Walsh, Mother Ninetta Hall, 455 Western Ave. Morristown, NJ. 

COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS 
 

The Compassionate Friends, a self help group for 
bereaved parents, siblings and grandparents, will 
be meeting Thursday November 12, 2015 at  
St. Christopher’s Church, 1050 Littleton Road, 
(Rt. 202), Parsippany, at 7:30pm in room 101.   
Dr. Michael Giuliano, a prominent Morristown 
Psychiatrist, will be our guest speaker addressing 
“How to Handle the Holidays.” 

SACRED THREAD MINISTRIES 
“I'm Drinking From My Saucer 'Cause My Cup Overflows" 

 

Join us for this day of reflection on gratitude as 
awareness of God's presence in our lives. Presented by 
our Sacred Thread Ministries retreat team (Fr. Peter  
Krebs, S.T., Ph.D., Sister Anita Constance, SC and 
Kathleen Detlet, D. Min), Friday, November 6, 
9:15am-2:30pm, at All Saints Parish Center, 15 
Basking Ridge Rd., Millington NJ.  Opportunity for spiritual 
direction. $50 inc. lunch.  Contact Pat Hughes at 908-608-3160 or 
phughes@sacredthreadministries.com to register. 

An Excerpt from 
“FINDING THE MUSIC  

IN PRAYING THE ROSARY” 
 

The last time I visited my aunt in the nursing 
home we said a rosary.  She was, by that time, 
essentially nonverbal. The Alzheimer’s had so 
dismantled her language that she was 
reduced to a roiling pool of dissolved syntax 
and random phonemes—though this in no 
way precluded her from saying a rosary, nor 
anyone else in the 40 or so wheelchairs 
crammed into the chapel.  Even my aunt’s 
verbal mélange had taken on the pattern, the 
rhythm, the texture of prayer.  Once I even 
thought I heard a “Hail.”  It was a very 
moving experience that in no way prompted 

me to start praying the rosary on my own. No, what brought 
me back to the rosary was my second graders. (I’m the 
catechist for the second graders at my parish.) When we hit 
the unit on the rosary in May, I realized, to my shame, that I 
didn’t even own one. It was the first time that year I felt I 
wasn’t qualified to teach a unit. We pray a lot in class, and 
anything I teach them about prayer I want to be from lived 
experience. I owe them that. So in order to honor the 
covenant with my catechism kids, I had to have a lived 
experience of the rosary. I had to be able to tell them 
firsthand why this is part of the tradition. I had to be able to 
talk about the beads. 
 

I committed to saying one rosary a week, a commitment I’ve 
come to cherish. I very often say my rosary on the subway. 
At first I found the scene in the car itself too distracting and 
would look out the window at the forest of steel supports 
sweeping by. But as I grew more focused, I paid greater 
attention to the people around me as I prayed, and found 
that in fact the Sorrowful Mysteries and the A train are in 
perfect sync: the Agony in the Garden at 145th Street, the 
Scourging at the Pillar at Columbus Circle, agony and 
scourging in every car. And as I speed beneath the city I 
often think of my grandmother on her longer bus rides, the 
ones out to us in the suburbs, telling her beads as she 
moved toward a world of lawns. 
 

This year I’m looking forward to teaching the rosary unit to 
my second graders. I think they’ll like the rosary, at least 
parts of it. They’ll like the call and response of the prayer, 
they’ll like taking turns as prayer leader and of course 
they’ll love the beads. Still, I suspect they’ll find it dull. No 
matter. If God can’t work in dullness, most of us are 
doomed. But if we trust to the rhythm of our prayer 
together, our lives together, trust to the repetition and the 
rote, to what we call the dullness, within that rhythm we 
may begin to sense the mysterious pulse of grace. 
 

By Jeffrey Essmann   
Full article available at www.americamagazine.org/issue/rhythm-and-beads 

ALL SOULS MASS 
 

The Friendly Sons of St. Patrick of Morris County 
will celebrate an All Souls’ Mass in memory of the 
deceased members and supporters of the organization, 
Thursday, November 12, at 7:30pm at The Church 
of the Assumption, 91 Maple Avenue, Morristown, 
NJ.  Music will be provided by Claudia Nardi, 

Musical Director and by “The Guard,” a pipe and drum corp.  A 
repast will follow in the Church Community Room.  All are 
welcome! 
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